
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 6/26/2017 4:07:34 PM
Subject: Re: Compensation Time

​Ok


From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Monday, June 26, 2017 3:43 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Compensation Time 
 
Danny, I continue to work with Cheryl on the Comp Time situation. I should have an update by the end of this week.
 
That being said, we discussed the need to document the holidays that were worked and comp time for those 
holidays.
 
I know that we all worked on Confederate Memorial Day and I believe that you and Tori Beth worked on Memorial 
Day.
 
I know that Lily, Hayden, and I have all used our Confederate Memorial Day.
 
Also you, Tori Beth, and possibly myself will be working on July 4th.
 
Can you please send the following emails:
 
1. Email to Lily, Hayden, Catherine, and Tori Beth.
 
Please confirm that you worked on Confederate Memorial Day and provide the date that you took off as Confederate 
Memorial Day.
 
2. Email to Cheryl Washington:
 
Provide Cheryl the information you get in response to the first email. Also include that you and Tori Beth were 
working on Memorial Day.
 
3. Once we know who is working July 4th, email Cheryl list of who is working on July 4th.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
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